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Submission: Redesigning Family Preservation in NSW Discussion Paper April 2024 

The Centre for Relational Care welcomes the opportunity to provide a submission on the Discussion 
Paper on Redesigning Family Preservation in NSW.  

We are an independent not-for-profit advocacy body formed in 2023 which is seeking to transform 
Australia's care systems toward relational models of practice. Our work is built on evidence that a 
system that puts child connection and relationship first, works best. We call this a "Child 
Connection System". We are growing a community of people with extensive and diverse experience 
in child protection and out-of-home care systems to guide our work. 

We encourage the Department to adopt a relational approach to the redesign of the Family 
Preservation system. Some of the essential characteristics of a relational system are:  

1. Relationships are at the centre. An essential outcome is for all children and young people to 
have meaningful, enduring, genuine relationships with the adults who are raising them. This 
deceptively simple goal has been assumed - but is missing - in existing care systems. 

2. People and organisations who offer support to children, young people and their families, 
prioritise building positive, sustainable relationships above all else. This provides the 
foundation for effective support. 

3. The wider system is designed to support relationships, as its highest priority. Approaches 
that prioritise and strengthen relationships are incentivised, and barriers to building relationships 
are removed. The methodology to evaluate programs focuses on child and family wellbeing, and 
the quality of the child’s relationships. 

To help show a relational approach to Family Preservation, we have attached a stylised Journey Map.  

This Redesign provides a timely opportunity for big picture thinking about how to embed a relational 
model within Family Preservation and across the whole care system. If you would like to discuss this 
submission, please contact me at sophi@centreforrelationalcare.org.au 

Yours sincerely 

 

Sophi Bruce 
Startup CEO 

Encl: Journey map of a relational support system versus current system  



 


